Network Data Support Working Group 
Report to ROS

November 9, 2006

The Network Data and Support Working Group met in Austin on October 24.
Data Comparison 

ERCOT will prepare the next case comparison in December using the next round of ERCOT cases being prepared by the SSWG.  Before making the comparison ERCOT will send an email confirming which case they will use so the members can send corrections for that SSWG case to correct the planning case to the current time to allow for construction timing differences.  At this time the Spring 2007 case is the most likely case to be compared.
Naming Convention

On November 1, members submitted the new names for the 24,000 electrical busses we determined needed names based on the nodal protocols.  ICCP names will not change, only the load flow cases.
NMMS
The CIM Model will be available this December.

The first operations cases will be available using NMMS in February.

The functionality to add the new planning cases will be added in July.
Factory acceptance testing will be performed during the 3rd quarter 2007 with the program fully functional after that.
The next NMMS Network Modeling Forum will be hold in Austin on November 17.  This will be the next chance for the membership to influence the direction of the NMMS software or model.

NPRR

The NPRR was filed with the changes made by the ROS to maintain the same functionality of the MOTE system under Nodal.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the NDSWG will be in Taylor on November 14.
